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The Boardroom is Complete! 

The Board of Directors held the January 2023 Board Meeting 

in the newly constructed Boardroom.  The vote was unani-

mous as they directed the District Manager to file the Notice 

of Completion on the new space.  The public is always wel-

come to attend the monthly Board Meeting held the 3rd 

Wednesday of each month at 7 pm.    

Centerville CSD takes every step to 

maintain high quality drinking water.  One of 

the most important factors in water quality is the source and its applicable treatment pro-

cess. Centerville CSD’s primary water source is Whiskeytown Lake, which is supplied by 

Trinity Alp snowmelt. 

Water Treatment & Testing 

Centerville CSD has a dedicated capacity in the Clear Creek Water Treatment Plant 

(WTP) which is located just below the Whiskeytown Dam and is operated by the Clear 

Creek Community Services District.  This facility is capable of producing 32 million gal-

lons of water per day.  The primary goal of the WTP and its staff is to provide safe, great 

tasting drinking water for the communities it serves.   The WTP utilizes a technology 

know as “Inline Filtration.”  Water is drawn from the penstocks at the base of the Whis-

keytown Dam and sent to a Chlorination Building.  Here the water is dosed with a light 

chlorine solution for disinfection and a polyaluminium chloride (PAC) chemical.  As the 

water makes its way to the filters, it is dosed with a polymer just ahead of a static mixer.  

Once the chemicals are mixed together, smaller particles begin to clump together to form 

larger particles know as “floc”.  The “floc” is then passed through one of 8 dual media 

pressure filters.   Once water has passed through the filters, it is sent back to the Chlorina-

tion Building for another dose of chlorine.  This dose is for final disinfection and to pro-

vide chlorine residual throughout the distribution system.  The chlorine residual is contin-

uously monitored to ensure that the chlorination process is working properly.  

Our treatment and distribution systems are regulated by the United States Environmental 

Protection Agency and the State Water Resources Control Board Division of Drinking 

Water, under the State and Federal Safe Drinking Water Acts.   Centerville CSD’s drink-

ing water quality remains in full compliance with all State and Federal regulations.  

Centerville CSD collects samples throughout the District to test for contaminants and en-

sure that we are providing the best possible water to you.   



Average Water Usage for the month:  

Compare the usage on your water bill with 

the average of the District.     

January’s Average: 1,500 cubic - feet.         

Scheduled Board Meetings: 

The next scheduled Board of Director’s Meeting will be held 
Wednesday, February 15, 2023 at 7:00 pm.   
 

The public is always welcome.  

Holiday Schedule 
 

The District Office will be closed:   
February 13th:  Observing Abraham Lincoln’s Birthday 

February 20th: President’s Day  

The Centerville Education Foundation’s 

Annual Art Auction  
& 

Appreciation Dinner 
Saturday, February 4th, 2023 at 6 pm 

Win-River Event Center 

2100 Redding Rancheria Road 

The evening includes dinner, dancing, a live auction of student art pieces, as well as, a dessert and silent auc-

tion.  The Centerville Education Foundation (CEF) is a non-profit organization that helps fund advanced edu-

cational needs for Grant School.  100% of their resources support the Grant School students and teachers.   

Please join us February 4th at Win River for our annual fundraising event.   Tickets are $40 at the door 

The Volunteer Fire Company needs volunteers with all types of skills and abilities.  Volunteers 

that have backgrounds in various areas such as general business, accounting, medical, law en-

forcement, mechanics, construction, computers and fundraising are needed. 

Now is the time to challenge yourself, build new skills, and become part of a tight-knit public 

service force, while feeling the rewards of having contributed to a purpose greater than yourself.   

If you, or someone you know, are interested in becoming a volunteer firefighter, please join us on Tuesday night at 6 

pm, at the Volunteer Station located at 8930 Placer Road.      


